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TELEFÓNICA S.A., pursuant to article 82 of the Spanish Securities Market Act (Ley del 

Mercado de Valores), hereby reports the following 
 

SIGNIFICANT EVENT 
 

In relation to the Significant Event filed on 17 April 2015, under registration number 
221474, it is informed that, on the present day, the public deed evidencing the share 
capital increase granted by Telefónica, S.A. on 17 April 2015 has been registered with the 
Commercial Registry of Madrid. Consequently, the share capital of Telefónica, S.A. 

amounts to 4,938,417,514 euros, represented by 4,938,417,514 shares with a nominal 
value of 1 euro each. 
 

In addition, it is expected that the new shares will be admitted to trading on the four 

Spanish stock exchanges and be tradable through the Automated Quotation System 
(Continuous Market) next Tuesday, 21 April 2015, with their ordinary trading beginning 
Wednesday, 22 April 2015. The admission to trading of the new shares in the remaining 

stock exchanges where the shares of Telefónica, S.A. are listed will also be applied for in 
due course. 
 
 
 

Madrid, 20 April 2015. 
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Disclaimer 

This document may not be distributed, directly or indirectly, in any jurisdiction in which said 

distribution is contrary to the applicable laws. 

This document may not be considered as a prospectus and is not an offer or a solicitation to buy, 

sell, subscribe or exchange the securities issued or to be issued by Telefónica, S.A. No such offer in 

relation to said securities shall be conducted in any jurisdiction in which said offer is illegal. 

Those residents in jurisdictions other than Spain who have access to this document shall seek 

information regarding the legal restrictions that may be applicable, both relative to the distribution 

of this document and its content, and shall comply with them accordingly. 

Telefónica, S.A. has filed a registration statement (including a prospectus), with the U.S. Securities 

and Exchange Commission (the “SEC”) for the offering to which this communication relates. Before 

you invest, you should read the prospectus (as supplemented from time to time, the “prospectus”) 

in that registration statement and other documents Telefónica, S.A. has filed with the SEC for more 

complete information about Telefónica, S.A. and this offering. You may get these documents for 

free by visiting the SEC web site (www.sec.gov).  

This document is not an offer for sale of securities in the Republic of Peru and the securities referred 

to herein may not be offered or sold in the Republic of Peru, unless such offer is authorized or falls 

under an exception of authorization pursuant the applicable law. 

 

 


